WORKSHOP I MINUTES SEMINOLE CITY COUNCIL AUGUST 25, 2015

A Workshop of the Seminole City Council was held on Tuesday, August 25, 2015, at 6:00 p.m., in City Hall, City Council Chambers, 9199 – 113th Street North, Seminole, Florida.

Mayor Waters called the workshop to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present were: Mayor Leslie Waters, Vice-Mayor Thom Barnhorn, City Clerk Patty Beliveau, Councilor Chris Burke, City Attorney Jay Daigneault, Councilor Roger Edelman, Public Works Director Jeremy Hockenbury, Councilor Bob Matthews, Councilor Patricia Plantamura, Councilor Jim Quinn, and City Manager Ann Toney-Deal.

Discussion – Proposal from Kiwanis Breakfast Club regarding Field of Honor Flag Placement on City property.

Mayor Waters recognized Ms. Kristine Hartland of the Kiwanis Breakfast Club. Ms. Hartland noted Field of Honor Flag Placement is being done around the country by different Kiwanis Clubs and would like to bring the event to the City of Seminole in 2016. President David Green of Kiwanis Breakfast Club presented a flag pole prototype and noted they still are working on improving the final product. Mr. Green provided details on the height, width and material of the flag pole, and the flag and ribbon which will display the person's name.

Mr. Green noted, if approved, they are anticipating placing 100+ flag poles in the front area of city hall. The flags would be set up from November 1st through December 1st at city hall. City Manager Toney-Deal suggested they seek volunteers to assist in the event.

Director Hockenbury communicated staff cost associated with the Veterans' Day event which would be sponsored by the Kiwanis. Ms. Hartland explained they would only do the event if it was hosted by the city and they would assist with the event.

Mr. Green noted one of their concerns was the lighting.

Council had concerns regarding storing the flag poles in city facilities. Suggestions were made to check with local storage facilities who may be interested in donating storage space.

Council's consensus was to move forward with the initiative with some improvements, with the final approval at a later City Council meeting.

Mayor Waters declared the workshop adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

Date Approved: 9.9.15

Minutes prepared by City Clerk

Patricia Beliveau

Leslie Waters, Mayor